DATE: 02/14/2013 11:09 AM

ACTION: QOriginal

MEMORANDUM

TO: Hannah Smith, Assistant General Counsel, Ohio Casino C&@dmhmission
FROM: Mark Hamlin, Director of Regulatory Policy
DATE: January 29, 2013

RE: CSI Review—Passive Investors, License Credentials and AdvertisinQAC 3772-
3-06, 3772-5-06, 3772-8-06, 3772-10-03, 3772-10-29, 3772-11-42,1302)

Onbehalfof Lt. GovernomMary Taylor,andpursuanto the authoritygrantedo the Common
Sensdnitiative (CSI) Office under OhidRevisedCode(ORC)section107.54, theCS| Office has
reviewedthe abovementioned admstrativerule packageindassociate®usiness Irpact Analysis
(BIA). ThismemorepresatstheCSlI Office’s commentsto the Agencyasprovided forin ORC
107.54.

Analysis
Thisrule package consists of a total of seven propaded— four are new rulesnd threare

existing rules being amded by the Ohio Casino Control Commission. The overall purpose of the
rules aligns witithe Commissiors constitutional and statutory obligation to establish minimum
internal controls for the operation of casinos in Ohio.

The BIA submitted by the Gomission provides significant detail about the content, purpose,
impact, and justificatioof the proposed rules. The rules contain several specific provisions
falling under the theme of minimum internal controls, including prohibiting passive ansdstim
exercising influence over casino operations, requircansedcasino employees to display their
licensecredentials, prescribing requirements related to slot machine and poker tous)ament
requiring casino operators to provide the Commisgiith advance copies @roposed
advertisementsThe rules also require casinos to establish regulatory compliance deypsrtme

As noted in théIA, casino gaming is a heavilegulated industry, angas established as such in
the Chio Constitution and Ohio Revised Code. The Commissiowlbasly revieweather states
regulations and industry standards in establishing these rules, and has beedeablanistrate that
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the proposed rules are in limgth these benchmarks.

The Commission contacted stakeholders in November 2012 to solicit input into the rule proposals
The BIA describes a significant level of dialogue in which stakeholdergssgut concerreand

offered suggestions to the rule package, and the Commission provided five stakadaltents

to the CSI Office In eachnstancethe Commission was responsive and generally revised the

rules to address the concerns expressed. In one case, the Commission retaiagd laqgiring

vacait key positios to be filled witln 60 days, based on a review of comparative state
requirements. However, the Commission added flexibility to allow for am&rteif needed by

the operator.

Ultimately, the Commissida stakeholder outreach and thorough Business Impact Analysis
provide a clear understanding of the rules amghle evidence that thproposed regulatiorare
consistentvith the Commissiots constitutional and statutory charges. Consequently, the CSI
Office has no recommendations for this rule package.

Recommendations
The CSI Office des not have any recamendations for this rule package.

Conclusion
Based on ta above comments, the CSI Office catudes thathe Commissionshould proceed with
theformal filing of thisrule packge with the JoinCommittee on Agency Rule Review.



